

Information Compliance and Security Team

B16 Lenton Hurst University of Nottingham University Park Nottingham NG7 2RD

5 July 2021

Hajra Badat

Reference: 633805

Dear Hajra Badat

Freedom of Information Act 2000

I can confirm that the information requested is held by University of Nottingham. I have detailed below the information that is being released to you.

You requested-

For 2020 entry, how many students who missed their offers on results day, were given deferred entries and were made to either sit summer or Autumn exams?

No Students were asked *by* the UoN to defer and take Summer or Autum exams. However, this does not include the numbers of students who submitted a request *to* the UoN to defer, the figure for this is less than 5.

Where figures are extremely low, we do not provide the exact numbers in accordance with Section 40 of the FOIA- Personal Information. In releasing the exact figures as data controllers we feel this can make students identifiable, therefore we anonymise this number in accordance with our obligations under the Data Protection Act 2018/GDPR.

Please quote the reference number 633805 in any future communications.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Please contact info-requests@nottingham.ac.uk to request an internal review.

If you are still dissatisfied with the University's response after the internal review you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane



Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Telephone: 0330 123 1113 Email: casewxxx@xxx.xxx.xx

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours faithfully

Catherine Allin Information Compliance and Quality Officer